
 

Bogotá, Colombia –  January 2025 
 

Dear Friends and Collaborators of CASFA, 

 

Today’s Newsletter will share with you some of the most memorable moments that marked the beginning 
of this new 2024-2025 academic year. Here you will find academic initiatives, sports competitions, spiritual 
gatherings, and social projects. Each moment reflects the impact of your generosity and dedication to
our educational mission. Without you, none of this would have been possible. 

Robots took over CASFA 

 

Commemoration of Saint Clare's Day  

 



 

 

    



 

    

 

 

The example of St. Francis remains a powerful guide for all 

of us, reminding us of the importance of living with peace, 

humility, and love.  

Christmas at CASFA 

 

teachers, and collaborators gathered to kindle lights of hope and gratitude. 

In that reminded us of the 

importance of being a light in the lives of others. The 

 

 



 

 

 

Sports Day  

Other important things to mention 

 

*****************************************************************************************

MANY THANKS  for your wonderful, faithful support and care that makes all of this possible!! 

       Rochester, Minnesota:      Brooke Rice-Stivers -- brooke.stivers@rochesterfranciscan.org 

    Bogotá, COLOMBIA:          Sister Carolina Pardo -- pardomc@hotmail.com 


